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Suzanne Womack
Clifton Court, L.P.
3619 Land Park Drive
Sacramento, CA 95818

September 15, 2018

Ms. Catherine F. Cavanaugh
Department of Water Resources
1416 Ninth Street, P.O. Box 942836
Sacramento, CA 94236-0001

Re: Drainage System
Dear Ms. Cavanaugh,

Yesterday, my tenant farmer advised me that DWR-DFD is finally going to fix the
leaking drainage pipes on DWR’s property.

You might recall, last August we received a letter from Amber Candela-Cooney
dated 8-2-17 stating that Clifton Court, L.P. had met with her and that Clifton
Court, L.P. could replace the 50 year old drainage pipes on DWR property
adjacent to our property. Alarmed, especially since we have never met Ms
Candela-Cooney, we wrote a letter dated 8-10-17 to Chief HEP Operators, John
Wilson & Donna Estrada of DWR —DFD. We reminded them that DWR is
responsible for fixing the drainage system installed on their property. In
response, we received a letter from you dated 8-30-17 that “all drainage system
equipment located on DWR property, specifically what you described as ‘the
south bank of Clifton Court Forebay’, is in working order.” | enclose these letters
as well as a picture taken 7-31-18 of the leaking pipes and pool of water adjacent
to the embankment of the Clifton Court Forebay.

Your letter saying everything was in working order was a fabrication. The same
rusty 50 years old pipes that leaked over a year ago are still leaking. Clifton Court,
L.P.’s livelihood and safety depends on DWR’s ability to maintain their equipment
and be truthful. You have wasted our time.
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We require that a representative of Clifton Court, L.P. be present when the 50
year old drainage pipes are replaced. Furthermore, our tenant farmer and his
workers will need to supervise the connection. We expect DWR to pay for
everyone’s time. We wish to know in writing when this leaking drainage pipe will
be replaced so that we can make arrangements to be there.

Sincerely,

Suzanne Womack
General Partner, Clifton Court, L.P.

Cc: Karla Nemeth, Director DWR

Enclosures: CCLP A: 8-2-17 letter from Ms. Candela-Cooney
CCLP B: 8-10-17 response letter from CCLP to DWR-DFD
CCLP C: 8-30-17 letter from Catherine Cavanaugh
CCLP D: 7-31-18 Picture showing leaking pipes and pool of water
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